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  Letter dated 9 September 2025 from the Permanent Representative 

of Iraq to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 

and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Group of Arab States for the 

month of September with regard to the Israeli attack on Tuesday, 9 September 2025, 

which targeted the residential quarters of several members of the Political Bureau of 

Hamas in the Qatari capital, Doha. The Group of Arab States condemns in the 

strongest terms this despicable and cowardly act carried out by the Israeli occupation 

forces on the territory of the sisterly State of Qatar. This operation constitutes a 

flagrant violation of all international laws and norms and a serious threat to the 

security and safety of Qataris and residents of the State of Qatar.  

 The Group of Arab States expresses its full solidarity with the sisterly State of 

Qatar and stands united with it in support of any action that it takes against this 

treacherous aggression. This aggression requires the international community to 

immediately rise up and fulfil its duties to hold the Israeli occupation forces 

accountable for their brutal and serious crimes and deter them from their practices, 

which have destabilized the region and undermined security.  

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a document 

of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Lukman Al Faily 

Permanent Representative of the Republic of Iraq 

Chair of the Group of Arab States for the month of September 2025  

 


